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Date:   June 17, 2024  
 
From:   Dan Grimmer City Clerk 
 
Subject: Council Determination Timely Filing of Personal Property 

Declaration and Closure of Account 
 

 

BACKGROUND & JUSTIFICATON: 
 

The City Clerk’s office is in receipt of a Personal Property Declaration for property of Mr. 
Ian Foster. The late application is as follows: 
 
Ian Foster    (Personal Property Declaration)  Received 06/17/2024  
 
Mr. Foster does not reside in the City of Nome nor the State of Alaska. He stated to the City 
Clerk that he simply was unaware of the declaration process for updating information for 
personal property. He stated that has not had the container that was originally claimed 
since 2018; which is why he had not paid personal property tax on it since 2018. He did 
agree to pay the remaining balance through 2023 on his personal property account. He is 
requesting that the council consider his late application for personal property as timely filed 
for 2024 so he can close the account and not incur any further taxes, fees, penalties or 
interest.   
 
If the Council should determine the application as timely, then the Clerk shall consider the 
application as timely filed and will close this personal property account. 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 

We ask that the Council determine if the above personal property declaration should be 
considered as timely. 
 


